	News Release
	Contact: Al Sanders    

	March X, 2010
	(206) 296-1685


Council to Hold Public Hearing on Transfer of 

Parks and Roads Related Property to Burien
The Metropolitan King County Council will hold a public hearing on March X, 2010 to take testimony on a proposed ordinance XXXX-XXXX, transferring the following parks and roads related property from King County to the City of Burien, as a result of the voters approval in the North Highline Area X Potential Annexation Area of an August 8, 2009 ballot measure to annex to the city.  
Roads Related Properties

Tax Parcel Number / Description / Location

0723049199   - 

Retention/detention pond 116th St S.W. 

0257000192   - 

A 5' wide strip connecting 24th Ave S. to Hilltop Park

1446800314   - 

Pedestrian overpass across 1st Ave S.

0985000695   - 

Small parcel along Glendale Way S.

3826000625   - 

Detention pond 128th St. S.

Parks Related Properties

Park Name / Location 
Arbor Lake Park 
- 
S 124th St and 4th Ave S Seattle WA 98168

Hazel Valley Park 
- 
2nd Ave SW and 126th St Seattle WA 98146

Hilltop Park 

- 
S 128th and 26th Ave S Seattle WA 98168


Puget Sound Park 
- 
1st Ave S and 126th St SW Seattle WA 98146

Salmon Creek Park 
- 
SW 118th and 8th Ave SW Burien WA 98146

Southern Heights Park - 
S 120th St and 14th Ave S Seattle WA 98168
An agreement was reached to make the transfer as part of the county’s Annexation Initiative. The transfer agreement provides for King County to transfer ownership of the facilities upon the effective date of the annexation.
Following the transfer, the City shall assume ownership and full and complete responsibility for the operation, maintenance, repairs, and any subsequent improvements to the parks and roads related properties.   

Copies of the proposed ordinance XXXX-XXXX are available upon request from the Clerk of the King County Council, Room W-1039, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104, telephone 206-296-1020.  The ordinance is also available on the Internet at http://www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk/ordinances_advertised.htm .

The public hearing on the proposal to transfer will be held before the full council at the King County Courthouse, Room 1001 on March X, 2010 at X:XX pm.  

